
  

 

 
TEMPLE SHALOM WISHES OUR  
CONGREGANTS AND FRIENDS  

 

L’SHANAH TOVAH 
 

 
 

May we all be inscribed in the  
Book of Life  

for a sweet New Year! 
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September,2020 

Myrtle Beach, South Carolina 

A Reform Congregation  Volume 15, Issue 3 

Friday Services start at 7:30 PM                                                     Saturday Services start at 10:30 AM 

 
FROM THE PRESIDENTS 

 
We know that the past six months have been incredibly difficult for many of our  
congregants as we have had to distance from each other and our families and 
friends. Many have had to deal with illness, death of loved ones and other changes 
to our “normal”.  We owe a huge thank you to the leadership of Temple Shalom for 
continuing the business of the Temple.  Thank you to our lay leaders for leading 

weekly Shabbat services and to Michelle, our tech guru, who has helped keep us connected through Facebook and Zoom 
meetings. Thank you to all of our congregants for continuing to check in with other congregants.  Hopefully we can all see 
each other in person soon. 
 
This summer has seen tension and frustration in our “new normal”.  We are dealing with a deadly pandemic which will  
permanently change what we thought of as our “norm”. While each of will have to decide how this pandemic affects our 
day to day living,  the leaders of Temple Shalom will continue to closely evaluate how we, as a congregation, will operate 
to provide meaningful and valued experiences to our members and community.  We are hopeful that whatever changes we 
need to make, they will be positive for all of us.  We are thrilled and grateful for the many congregants and new friends 
who have joined our virtual Shabbat services. 
 
This summer, with Covid-19 case numbers on the rise, the leaders of Temple Shalom made the very difficult decision to 
close our building in mid-July. We vowed to continue Shabbat services each week and continued to interview prospective 
Rabbis.  However, the pandemic caused us to put the option of a new Rabbi on hold until the pandemic is under control.  
Most of our members have re-joined the Temple, and for that support, we are very grateful. 
 
The Board also made a challenging decision to hold virtual High Holy Day services this year. We are extremely fortunate 
and proud to have Rabbi David Weissman, our Rabbi Emeritus, leading us in prayer via Zoom this year.   While our  
services will be virtual, and our doors remain closed, our Temple Shalom hearts are fully open.  It will not be same as in 
years past, but, thanks to technology, we know we can create a meaningful and inspiring High Holy Days experience 
which integrates tradition with innovation and personal reflection with communal connection. Each service will be  
somewhat interactive, timely, and feature congregant participation with Rabbi Weissman.  The length of the services will 
be shortened to keep us all focused and engaged in prayer.  With the help of Rabbi Weissman, a concise “digital” prayer 
book will be sent to all congregants.  All congregants will automatically be invited to join our Zoom services. Any other  
family, friends, community guests, etc. who wish to participate in any of our services need to email Temple Shalom at  
templeshalomtreasurer@gmail.com ASAP to receive an invitation to join us.

 

 

(continued on page 3) 
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PO Box 51034 
Myrtle Beach, SC  29579 

(843) 903-ONEG (6634) 
 

 
TempleShalomMyrtleBeach.org 

Rabbi David Weissman    Rabbi Emeritus 
(843)855-3505 

 

Board of Directors  
 
Co-President   Cookie Brenner 
Co- President Laurie Ward 
Vice President Marc Kaplan 
Treasurer  Michelle Foels 
Secretary   Flo Pflaster 

Past President       Lily Ann Revitch 
 
 

At Large:  Linda Disselkamp 
 Gabe Brenner 
 Bobbie Guseman 
 Felice Breidner 
 Natalie Kramer 
 Gerry Silverman 
                                                   Mickie Feiden  

 Sheila Honer 
   Beth Crow 

 Joan Paxton  

 Linda Post 

 Hope Sachwald 
  

 

Committee Chairpersons 
 

Calendar & Bulletin  Dave Pflaster   
House Committee Gabe Brenner 
Membership  Bobbie Guseman 
Oneg Flo Pflaster  
Kitchen & Pantry Linda Disselkamp  
Ritual Chair Lily Ann Revitch   
Webmaster Dave Pflaster  
Food Bank Chair Bill Weiselberg 
Yahrzeit Notices                  Felice Breidner 
Sisterhood  President       Mickie Feiden   
Brotherhood President        

A Reform Congregation  

mailto:TempleShalomMyrtleBeach.com
mailto:webmaster@templeshalommyrtlebeach.com
mailto:dfp324@atmc.net
mailto:webmaster@templeshalommyrtlebeach.com
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FROM THE PRESIDENTS 
(Continued from page 1) 

 

This pandemic will be a major reset button for us in so many ways.  At this New Year 5781, we need to think very deeply 
about how we will reset our priorities.  It is a time to ask for forgiveness if we have hurt one another.  We need to  
consider how we will proceed with our lives and how we can engage in Tikkun Olam. 
 
Although this year the medium of our worship will be different, its substance will remain the same.  We look forward to your 
continued participation in and support of our Temple.   
 
The business of Temple Shalom must continue. We depend on your generosity to financially support Temple Shalom. 
Your High Holy Day and Yizkor donations are so important to the continuation of our Temple.  Thank you in advance for 
your generosity and support. 
 
A schedule of services is listed in this newsletter.  Please refer to it since the times and number of services has changed 
from past years. We look forward to beginning the year 5781 with all of you! 
 
Shanah Tovah, 
Laurie and Cookie 
 
 

5781 HIGH HOLY DAYS SCHEDULE 

ALL SERVICES WILL BE HELD VIRTUALLY ON ZOOM 

Services will be led by Rabbi Emeritus David Weissman 

Services will be less than 1½ hours long 
 

S’lichot & Havdalah Saturday, September 12 - 8:00 PM 
 

Rosh Hashanah 

Erev Rosh Hashanah Friday, September 18 - 7:30 PM 

Rosh Hashanah Saturday, September 19 - 10:00 AM 
 

Yom Kippur 

Erev Yom Kippur and Kol Nidre Sunday, September 27 - 7:30 PM 

Yom Kippur and Yizkor Service Monday, September 28 - 10:00 AM             

 

It is traditional, at the beginning of a New Year, to make a donation in honor of the 

High Holy Days and Yizkor for those who have gone before us.  Temple Shalom is 

grateful for your continued support.  Please mail your checks to: Temple Shalom 

Myrtle Beach, PO Box 51034, Myrtle Beach, SC 29579 or send your donation 

through our Temple Shalom PayPal account (check our website for information).  
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Mi Sheberach list 

 

We are continually updating our Mi Shebeirach list .  

Please provide Cookie or Laurie with names of only congregants (yourselves) and/or immedi-

ate family members (parents, children, grandchildren, siblings). If there are any others, you can 

call out their names from your homes at the appropriate time. 

 
A Reform Congregation 

 

In honor of Rabbi David Weissman’s eleven years of dedicated service to Temple Shalom 

prior to his retirement in June 2019, the Board of Directors of Temple Shalom of Myrtle Beach 

is very proud to designate Rabbi David Weissman as the congregation’s Rabbi Emeritus.  

 

Although he now lives in Delray Beach, Florida, Rabbi David has agreed, as Rabbi Emeritus, 

to officiate at funerals other than graveside, via Zoom, for Temple Shalom members who pass 

away.   There will be no charge for Rabbi David’s services.  

 

Rabbi David’s name and telephone number are listed at the top of the masthead in the monthly 

temple bulletin.  If you decide to use his services, call him if a loved one passes away.  He can 

advise you regarding Jewish funeral procedures. Based on his eleven years at Temple Shalom, 

he has extensive knowledge about funeral homes in the area.  Since large groups cannot be 

permitted to assemble during the coronavirus pandemic, Rabbi David will officiate at the fu-

neral  via  Zoom and  anyone  can  attend.   Following  the  funeral  services,  a  congrega-

tional representative of Temple Shalom will accompany the immediate family to the cemetery 

(if it is in the area), and will lead the recitation of prayers at the grave site. 

 

There will be no fee for Rabbi David’s services if he officiates at a congregant’s fu-

neral.  Whether or not a surviving family decides to use Rabbi David’s services is entirely 

at the family’s discretion.  However, if the family decides to engage someone other than 

Rabbi David to officiate at the funeral, it is the family’s responsibility to pay any fee due 

to the officiant. If you have any questions, you can call Rabbi David at 843-855-3505. 
 

This   service is being offered free of charge only for members of Temple Shalom who pass 

away.  If a relative or companion of a Temple Shalom member passes away, and the member 

wishes to use Rabbi David for the funeral service, a donation of $300 payable to Temple Sha-

lom will be required.  

 

We look forward to Rabbi David’s continued involvement with Temple Shalom. 
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From  the editor’s desk        Deadline for  October Bulletin is  
September 23, 2020 

 
Submission is via e-mail to : 

djp3747@atmc.net  

Birthday  

Yahrzeits September 

Michael Sachwald September 11 

Dr. Stephen St. Clair September 12 

Cary Lucas September 21 

Ze’ev Revitch September 27 

Donations 

In Memory Of: 
Ronald Busch     Father of Linda Disselkamp   Linda and Hank Disselkamp 
Bluma Revitch    Grdmother of Ze'ev Revitch         Ze'ev & Lily Ann Revitch 
Yehudit Revitch  ex-wife of Ze'ev Revitch               Ze'ev & Lily Ann Revitch 
Ian Steven Weiner    Brother of Sheila Honer               Sheila Honer  

Irving Honer         Father-in-law of Sheila Honer         Sheila Honer  

Rosetta Weiner     Mother of Sheila Honer                   Sheila Honer     
Steven Stoll         Brother of Larry Stoll                           Larry Stoll  

Ruth Schwartz     Sister of Gabe Brenner    Cookie & Gabe Brenner  

Mollie Stern        Mother of Helene Stoll                        Helene Stoll 

Rose Sostrin        Mother-in-law of Lynn Sostrin          Lynn Sostrin   

  

Chai Club  

Diahann Saddler  Sheila Honer  Stephen Post 

David & Flo Pflaster  Linda & Bob Post Felice Breidner 

Larry Stoll          Stephen Post  

                           In Memory Of Alvin Shuman:                                         

David Johnson   Cookie & Gabe Brenner                           

The Mullally Family   Flo & David Pflaster                          

Felice Breidner    Sharon Poe                                               

Lily Ann & Ze'ev Revitch  Henry & Barbara Kohn    

  

                           In Memory of Burt Kramer:          

Steve Firestone    Irene & James Klein        

Cookie & Gabe Brenner  Linda & Bob Post                             

Michelle & Shelley Foels  Lily Ann & Ze'ev Revitch 

                           High Holiday Contributions                                                              

Michelle & Greg Foels September  6 

Ina & Art Falk September 10 

Anniversay  

 

 

 

Irene Kramer Mother in law of Natalie Kramer 4 

Hanna Tegan Falk Granddaugh- of Art&Ina Falk 12 

Aaron Pesses Father of Irene Klein 13 

Beatrice Jacobs Mother of Bob Jacobs 16 

Shirley Pesses Mother of Irene Klein 17 

Jacob Finkelstein Father in Law of Steve Firestone 18 

Carrie Selig         20 

Maurice Benn Grandfather of Michelle Foels 20 

Stanley Marks         21 

Oleta Crow Mother in law of Beth Crow 26 

Carl Block Father of Sandy Cohen 27 

Erwin Stoll Brother of Lawrence Stoll 28 

In the event of a death of a member of Temple Shalom or a 
family member of a congregant, please contact Laurie and/or 
Cookie.  One of the co-Presidents will send out the notice of 
passing and funeral, if appropriate) ASAP.   

If a congregant or family member is ill, and the member wants 
the congregation to be aware, please contact Laurie and/or 
Cookie and we will notify the congregation. 

Sisterhood Challahs and Honey Cakes 
  

Order Now! 
  

Round and Regular Braided Challah 

Sesame, Plain, Raisin 

  

Honey Cakes 
  

All items are $5.00 Each 

All orders must be sent to Cookie Brenner no later 

than Friday, September 11, 2020. 

Pickup at Temple Shalom Thursday, September 17 

at 11 AM 

Delivery available for $3.00 donation to Sisterhood 
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I was wondering how we are coping during these trying times. I thought we can 

use our bulletin to provide a forum to say hello to each other much like we did dur-

ing Onegs on Friday nights or Temple events which are now on hold. 

Since Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur occur this month may I be among the first 

to wish you a healthy and hopefully happier New Year. 
 

My son, David and I took two trips during the Pandemic. The first was to  
Gettysburg, PA on May 28th to attend his son Harrison’s, H.S. graduation.    
We had a lovely two days with masks and social gathering with his mom and 
grandma, Heidi and Carolyn.  The weather was perfect and we were very 
proud of Harrison. In the next few weeks, he is heading for the Rochester In-
stitute of Technology. 
Our next trip on Sunday, August 2nd ,we went to Gainesville, Florida and I 

showed David where Ron and I had met, the movie house we went to, and my dormitory.  We were 
on the way to the funeral of David's first cousin, my 62 year old niece, Jan.  Her mom was Ron's sis-
ter.  We met at Jan's brother's house in Georgetown, FL about an hour west of St. Augustine.  There 
were 21 relatives there, from Auburn, AL, Jacksonville, FL,  Apopka, FL, St. Petersburg, FL, and 
Spartanburg, SC (from Jan's Dad side of the family).   We all wore masks and sat outside at 10 am 
on Tuesday, the 4th.  The view was spectacular - Lake George, a large lake where you could not 
see the other side.  The yard was filled with trees and lovely flowering plants.  Jan's sister, Karen & 
her husband conducted the service which was beautiful.  Then we were each asked to say some-
thing. I said, "I was welcomed into this family 60 years ago by Jan's mother.  Jan was 2 years old at 
the time."  We are so glad we went.  Ron's family is the greatest.  I imagined that Ron, his brother, 3 
sisters and their spouses would walk thru the door.   They are all gone now, and I remember when 
most of the people there were children.   
Beth Crow  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

This is our granddaughter, Paityn. She is now 15 months old. 
We have not seen her since January, and miss her terribly. 
The only consolation is that we FaceTime with all of our kids 
several times a week, so we get to watch her, and sometimes, 
interact with her. Zoom and FaceTime have become the new 
normal for how we communicate with people. 
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As with most of us, contact with our family has 

been done virtually. In our case, we haven’t visited 

our NY family in over a year. Our trip to Japan was 

in October, 2019. Probably the hardest thing to  

accept is that during this period of time when the 

grandchildren develop so rapidly we are only  

spectators from a distance. The period of bonding  

between generations is disrupted and that is  

something that cannot be recovered.  

 

The New York crew 
 

The Yokohama crew 

 

 

 It has been a long 5 1/2 months. I miss seeing all of you and spending time in the Temple. As most of you know, two of my 

grandchildren, Allison and Noah,  graduated from college in May. Definitely a highlight for me!  

I am grateful for Mah Jongg on line. It helps to pass lots of time and gets me to use my brain cells. 

Hope everyone stays safe and happy until we get together again! 

Felice  

                                Allison 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                           Noah’s Diploma 
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Sisterhood News – September 2020 
 

FALL IS ON ITS WAY 

 
Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur are just around the corner.  And with that come our fall fundraisers.  
Now more than ever, we need you to take part and continue to support the synagogue.  Temple 
Shalom needs all of us to help take it through the pandemic and into a 2021.   
 

ATTRACTION BOOKS 
 

The Attractions Books are now available for purchase.  Restaurants are offering coupons for TAKE 
OUT OR DELIVERY of your food!   
 
This year we are offering 2 ways you can get your Attractions Books.  You may order by mail, or you 
can order in person at Temple Shalom.  WE WILL BE OFFERING CURB SIDE PICKUP AS A 
SAFETY MEASURE.  Order your books and pick them up curbside on September 17 between 11:00 
AM and Noon.  All volunteers will be wearing masks.  Also, for those who prefer, we are offering 
delivery service for an additional minimum donation of $3.00 (or more if you choose).  See the online 
flyer for information. In addition, some members of the board will be holding Attractions Books.   
Contact Jessica Forman to find out who will have them available in your area!!   
 

CHALLAH & HONEYCAKE 
 
And with the High Holidays, comes challah and honey cake. Please fill out the order form, and in-
clude your check made out to Temple Shalom Sisterhood.  ALL ORDERS WILL BE AVAILABLE 
FOR CURB SIDE PICKUP AT TEMPLE SHALOM on September 17 between 11:00 AM and Noon.  
And again, you have the option of delivery for an additional minimum donation of $3.00 (or more if 
you choose).  See the online flyer for more information. 
 

SISTERHOOD GENERAL ZOOM MEETING 
 
We had our first Sisterhood General Zoom Meeting on August 16

th
.  15 members were in  

attendance.  We talked about what we all have been doing during the Pandemic to stay active and 
connected.  Our next General Meeting will be October 4

th
, 2020 at 11:00 AM. 

 
 
Our Corresponding Secretary, Joan Paxton will be sending out cards to all Sisterhood members in 
the event of a birthday.  In the event of an illness or death of any immediate family members, please 
let Joan or any board member know, and a Tribute Card will be sent.  For more information,  
questions or requests, please email Joan at joanpxmd3318@aol.com.  
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TEMPLE SHALOM SISTERHOOD 

CHALLAH AND & HONEY CAKE SALE 
 

CHALLAHS AND HONEY CAKES - $5.00 EACH 
DEADLINE FOR ORDERS – FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2020 

Orders taken by mail & email.  OR you may order in person at Temple Shalom   
& Sunday, August 23rd, 11:00 AM until Noon 

 
No orders accepted without payment – CHECKS ONLY 

Make your checks payable to: Temple Shalom Sisterhood 
 

Send order form with CHECK to: 
Cookie Brenner, 2972 Montgomery Trail, Garden City SC 29576 

 
Challahs, Cakes, & wine can be picked up at Temple Shalom  

Thursday, September 17th, 11:00 AM until noon 
If you cannot pick up your items on September 17th, we are offering delivery at an addi-

tional donation of a minimum of $3.00 or more if you wish. 
Contact Cookie Brenner if you have any questions: Ebrenner1@gmail.com  

-------------------------------------------- 
(Tear off and return with your CHECK) 

 
Name:               Phone    
 

Write the quantity you want under the style and flavor you prefer 

 

 

 

Total Number of Items       

Delivery donation (minimum of $3.00 or any additional donation) 

__________ 

Check amount Enclosed $    

Description Round Braided Sub Total 

        

Honey Cake       

Plain       

Raisin       

Sesame       

        

mailto:Ebrenner1@gmail.com
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ATTRACTIONS BOOKS ARE HERE! 

 

AND NOW THERE ARE COUPONS FOR RESTAURANT TAKE OUT OR 

DELIVERY PLUS SO MUCH MORE! 

 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS may be ordered by mail, and picked up at curb side. OR you 

may order in person at Temple Shalom:   

Sunday, August 23rd, 11:00 AM until Noon 

 & Thursday September 17th, 11:00 AM until Noon 
 

Make your checks payable to: Temple Shalom Sisterhood 
 

Fill out the form below and send it to Jessica Forman with your check for 

$20.00 made out to: Temple Shalom Sisterhood.  Then send it to Jessica For-

man, 305 Myrtle Grande Drive, Conway, SC 29526 

 
We are offering delivery at an additional donation of a minimum of $3.00 or more if you wish. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Name  _____________________________________________________________ 

Address  ___________________________________________________________ 

               ___________________________________________________________ 

 

Number of books:  ____    Delivery Donation: _______                      

Amount Enclosed:  ___________                                  Initial Pickup ____ 
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The   Largest   Cremation   Provider   in   the   Area                                                                                                

an affordable funeral and cremation provider 

capable of large services and other rooms throughout the facility for virtually any 

type of service. Our casket and urn display room is second to none. 

Credit Cards Accepted 

We have a 115 seat chapel 

There are only seven Entertainment Books 

left in the box! If you want one, call  Jessica 

Forman (843-347-9287) before we sell out. 

I will arrange delivery for a minimum $3.00 

donation for the temple, or you can pick 

them up along with challah and honey cakes 

at the Temple on Thursday, September 17.  


